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Hurlstone Agricultural High School 
Works notification 17 November 2022  

Dear community, 

In October 2022, we notified you that we are starting the partial refurbishment of Building A which includes: 

 removal of identified hazardous materials including asbestos 

 refurbishment works including painting, electrical, floor finishes and wall finishes.  

Remediation works at Building A are continuing following a slight delay and are expected to be completed by early 
December 2022. This area is being remediated in accordance with the Department of Education’s Asbestos 
Management Plan and SafeWork NSW regulations. 

All work will be completed by licensed and accredited asbestos contractors and monitored by occupational 
hygienists in strict accordance with all applicable legislation, regulations, policies and guidelines. 

Testing will be completed to ensure these areas have been fully remediated. A clearance certificate will be issued 
by an independent asbestos assessor before demolition works begin. 

Testing will be completed to ensure these areas have been fully remediated and an independent asbestos assessor 
will issue a clearance certificate following remediation. The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local 
community are our highest priority, and we will continue to keep the community updated. 

Thank you for your patience while we deliver this important school infrastructure. 
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